
“Therefore pray the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers into his harvest.”            Matthew 9:38 

 

 
  

It is hard for me to believe we are already in the month of June! This year has been rolling along quickly. We 

have all been touched by the Russian invasion of Ukraine. We have seen the new reports of the refugees as they 

escape for their lives. Touch the World Ministries has several partners that are working with these desperate 

people. Pavel Ureche in Romania, a pastor that we have worked with for years, wrote this to us about these 

precious people: “They need food, money, and medicine. The most affected and whose lives are threatened not 

only by bombs but especially  by starvation are civilians who take refuge in bunkers and underground so they are 

the people in the localities surrounded by the Russian army. They have no electricity, water or food.” Pastor 

Pavel is involved with loading minibuses and trucks and getting supplies across the border to these desperate 

people. TTWM has sent funding over for this great need. How blessed we are to be on the front lines helping the 

helpless! We also have a partner in Moldova, Ruslan Ciobanu.  Ruslan reported that there are many refugees 

pouring into his country as well. They have started a sheltering project offering shelter to the refugees and now 

are housing 21 refugees.  Please be in prayer for these refugees and pray that God would intervene in this 

conflict. It breaks my heart to think of women and children starving, with no place to live because of this war. 

But it is also a tremendous opportunity to show the love of Christ and share the wonderful gospel with those in 

need! Thank you for being a partner with us in making a difference for the Kingdom. We are all in this together 

making a difference as we touch the world for the sake of the gospel! May the Lord bless you as you serve Him! 

 

Serving Him Together, 

 

Homer 
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